
 

 

DATE:  September 12, 2024  

TO:  Recycling Board  

FROM:  Timothy Burroughs, Executive Director 

SUBJECT: Food Recovery partner site tour – Tri-City Volunteers (TCV) Food Bank, Fremont 
 
 
SUMMARY 
The Recycling Board is required to hold one meeting per year in each of the five county 
supervisorial districts. The September 12 meeting is being held in Fremont at the Tri-City 
Volunteers (TCV) Food Bank, a nonprofit organization that provides emergency grocery 
assistance to nearly 13,000 people in Alameda County every month through their marketplace, 
mobile pantry, and bag lunch programs. A longtime StopWaste food recovery and donation 
partner, TCV is a leader in food recovery and donation efforts, having adopted the client-choice 
model in 2016, which gives people the ability to choose the foods they take home to their 
families, and thus reducing the likelihood of unwanted food going to waste.  TCV Food Bank 
staff will provide an overview of their work and a walking tour of their facility.  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
This item is for information only. 


